Newsletter of the Northeast FFlorida Chapter of the Florida Engineering Society
August 1999

MAYOR JOHN DELANEY

GUEST SPEAKER FOR
THE FIRST 1999-2000
FES/ASCE/SAME
JOINT ENGINEERS LUNCHEON

Date: September 30, 1999
Time:  11:30 AM Registration
12:00 PM Luncheon
Location: Ramada Inn Mandarin
[-295 and San Jose Blvd.
Cost:  $12.00 — must be paid at the door *
Host: FES
For Reservations, the deadline is:
8:00 AM Tuesday, September 28, 1999
Call “Joy” at Blue Heron Consulting, Inc.
Phone: 904-246-0081
* All No Shows will be invoiced

PRESIDENTS MESSAGE

As we begin our New Year, I am looking forward to
serving you as your new president. This past year,
under the direction of Mike Lithman, our chapter
had many significant accomplishments which
enabled our society to experience a new level of
exposure and growth. Some of last year's
accomplishments included 1) an increase in the
membership of our chapter including member
retention, 2) an increase in our chapter activities,
member participation and community awareness,
and 3) an increased involvement with our student

chapters and the local universities. 1 wanted to
thank Mike and his committee members for their
hard work and congratulate them on their
accomplishments.

Looking forward to this upcoming year, we will
continue with an emphasis on new membership and
the continued retention of our current membership.
In order to reach the leadership in the engineering
community and to promote new involvement and
membership in FES, we are having an Engineering
Outreach Breakfast on September 14. With this
breakfast meeting, we are hoping to reach engineers
that are currently not involved with FES.
Throughout the upcoming year, we will also make
an emphasis on reaching and involving many of the
recently graduated engineering students which have
taken jobs in our area. Many of our engineering
interns and “younger" staff engineers typically do
not get involved with FES until they have obtained
their engineering licenses. We want to make sure
that these engineers are also involved in FES
activities and are made aware of the legislative
activities which may affect their futures as engineers

As we are planning many of our activities and
meetings for the year, I am still looking for help in
filling some of our vacant committee slots. Please
contact me if you would be willing to help and/or
have a potential prospect.

With your continued help, support. and input, I
am, sure that this year will be a great one. Thank
you in advance for all of your support.

John ‘Ellis, IT (904-880-0960)

FES Web Site: www.fleng.org
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GEORGE KNECHT, PE, COMING EVENTS
RECTPIENT OF AWARD
On May 2, 1999, at the State American Public lf /- 132 HOST TOPIC
Works Association (APWA) Conference held at the
Broward County Convention Center in Ft. Oct. 19 S.AME.
Lauderdale, FL, Mr. George Knecht, P.E. was the Nov. 16 A.S.CE.
recipient of the Mac Ulsch Award, which is one of Dec. FES Christmas party

the longest running awards of the State Chapter. It
is presented to a member who has shown long term,
outstanding, on going dedication and excellent
service to the Florida Chapter.

MILESTONE ANNOUNCEMENT

The awards committee is now soliciting
recommendations for the FES “Young Engineer of
the Year” award. Forms may be obtained by
contacting Awards Committee Chairman, Allan
Boree, PE, Phone: 904-279-2312 or FAX: 904-279-
2491. The deadline for forms to be submitted to the
Awards Committee Chairman is November 15,
1999.

MATHCOUNTS 2000

The 1999/2000 MATHCOUNTS season is rapidly
approaching. Our annual fund raising tournament is
tentatively scheduled for late October / early
November. A firm date will appear in the next
month’s newsletter. If you or anyone you know is
interested in volunteering for this worthy course,
please contact this year’'s MATHCOUNTS
chairman, Ken Craig at 904-0731-7040.

Jan. 11, 2000 FES
Feb. 18,2000 A.S.CE. E Week Kickoff
Feb. 18 — 26, 2000 E Week

FES ACTIVITIES

The Northeast Florida Chapter will plan a variety of
events for the coming year. As a recap, last year our
Chapter organized or hosted the following events:

A Food Drive to coincide with Thanksgiving
Our annual Christmas Party

The annual MATHCOUNTS benefit golf
tournament and math competition

Engineers Week activities

A pro hockey game to see the Lizard Kings

A Spring Social at Jacksonville University
organized by the JU Student Chapter

Several FES/Habijax Volunteer Work Days

A St. John’s River Cleanup Day

Our May “Night at the Suns” Social; and

Our annual New Officers Installation Dinner

Y V V Y ¥V V¥V

YV VY VY

Our goal for this year is to encourage our members
to become involved in our society through
participation in technical, social and/or community
service events. We are currently soliciting ideas as
to types of activities that interest our membership.
Additionally, all of the planned events will need
committees to plan, arrange and carry out the
activities. Volunteers are needed. We encourage
you to get involved. Please call Mark Mechling
(880-0960) if you have suggestions for this year’s
events or would like to volunteer help.

FES Web Site: www .fleng.org
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Jacksonville University FES Student Chapter Entertains FES Northeast
Florida Chapter at April Picnic

FES Web Site: www fleng.org Page 3 of 5
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June Officer Instalation and Awards Dirner
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1999-2000 FES NORTHEAST CHAPTER

CHAPTER OFFICERS
President  John E. Ellis, II, PE
Pres. Elect Suzanne LeViseur, PE
Treasurer  Bob Kosoy, PE
Secretary  David Peigler, PE
State Dir.  Ken Loefgren, PE

FES TALLAHASSEE OFFICE

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS

Activities Mark Mechling, PE

Adopt-A-School Andy Cummings, PE

Awards  Allan Boree, PE

Communications Dan Holmes, PE

Ed Mueller, PE
Conservation & Environmental Quality

Directory/Hist.
Don Ditzenberger, PE

Ethics Bruce Taylor, PhD, PE

EIT/PE Refresher Course
Eric Hendra, PE

Bruce Myire, PE
Engineers Week  Ken Loefgren, PE
Habijax  Mitch Blanco
MATHCOUNTS  Terry Hull, PE
Ken Craig, PE
Membership Mike Hersey, PE

Project CREATE

W 904-880-0960
F 504-880-0970
W 904-246-0081
F 904-246-6288
W 904-

F 904-247-5843
W 904-

F 904-733-6621
W 904-396-5173
F 904-396-7503
P 800-277-0086
P 850-224-7121

W 904-880-0960
F 904-880-0970
W 904-249-7995
F 904-241-1126
W 904-279-2312
F 904-279-2491
H 904-287-9750
F (phone first)

H 904-398-9687

W 904-
F 904-

H 904-743-6946
W 904-731-7040
F 904-731-9847

W 904-367-8683
F 904-733-6621
W 904-367-8683
F 904-733-6621
W 904-396-5173
F 904-396-5703
W 904-724-3546
F 904-724-9463
W 904-731-7040
F 904-731-9847
W 904-731-7040
F 904-731-9847
W 904-743-6950
F 904-744-6267
W 904-

F 904-

Scholarship Doug Davis, EI

Student Professional Development
James Horton, PE

PRACTICE SECTION LIAISON

Professional Engineers in Government
George Knecht, PE

Engineers in Education

Engineers in Industry ~ Gene Tonn, PE

FEC Keith Kirwan

Institute of Consulting Engineers
Frank Wilson, PE

W 904-262-9991
F 504-262-999%6

W 904-396-5173
F 904-396-5703

W 904-665-4426
F 904-
W 904-
F 904-
W 904-798-5662
F 9504-798-5700
W-904-786-1120
F 904-783-2970

W 904-398-8636
F 904-398-2968

STUDENT CHAPTER REPRESENTATIVES

Jacksonville University

University of North Florida

W 904-
F 904-

W 904-

Word_env09-99

FES Web Site: www.fleng.org
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ENVISI

FES/ASCE/SAME
JOINT ENGINEERS LUNCHEON
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 19, 1999

Time: Registration — 11:30 AM
Luncheon — 12:00 N
Program — 12:30 PM
Location: Ramada Inn Mandarin
Corner 1-295 & San Jose Blvd.
(SR13)
Topic:  Doing Business with the Federal
Government
Speaker: CAPT Greg Shear, Executive
Director, Southern Division, Naval
Facilities Engineering Command
Host: S.A. M. E.
Cost:  $12.00 per person at the door
Reservation/Cancellations must be received
no later than Friday, October 15, 1999. No
shows will be invoiced for the cost of the
meal. Make your reservation with Joy at
904-246-0081.

NOTE: About the program —

A workshop is open to everyone and will
include speakers from the U. S. Navy (Scott
Hatcher “Navy Facilities Contracting
Incentives”) and the U. S. Army Corps of
Engineers (Debbie Nix and Tony Lanier —

REPORT ON FES
ENGINEERING OUTREACH BREAKFAST

On September 14, 1999, the FES Northeast Florida
Chapter invited top leaders from local businesses
who employ engineers to a breakfast, at the
Deerwood Country Club. The purpose of the
breakfast was to promote professionalism in
engineering, promote registration and encourage
membership in FES. The meeting also provided an
opportunity to invite potential members to hear
Mayor Delaney at the Thursday, September 30,
1999 FES/SAME/ASCE joint luncheon. Because of
hurricane Floyd, attendance was disappointing, but
encouraging enough that plans are being made for
another such event.

Speakers were: Chapter president, John Ellis, II, PE;
State Historian, Don Ditzenberger, PE; FES
President, Juan Guerra, PE; Executive Director,
Paul Ledford; and past chapter president, R. Bruce
Taylor, PhD, PE.

John Ellis reviewed the purpose,
intent and scope of the meeting,
introduced the speakers and
providled a summary. In
concluding, he pointed out how
important it is to mentor young
engmeers and to help them become active in
furthering the profession. If FES doesn’t, who will?

“Small Businesses and 254/255
Preparation™) (continued)
FES Web Site: www.fleng.org Page | of 4
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Don_Ditzenberger outlined how,
when and where the Florida
Engineering Society was founded
and a brief history of it’s growth;
the origin and development of
Florida Engineering Registration
Law;, and the formation of the
National Society of Professional Engineers and it’s
impacton F. E. S.

Juan Guerra stressed the need to
change the public perception of
what  engineers  really  are.
Locometive engineers and software
engineers are among the terms
often confused.  Engineers are
responsible for good environment,
safe  drinking  water, rockets,  developing
communications, safe structures, dams, power etc.
He stressed the need for all engineering
organizations to work together and take part in
promoting engineering values, pointing out there are
organized threats from the engineer “want-a-bees”.

Paul Ledford provided insights
into the important role FES takes
with respect to it’s work with the
legislature and  government
agencies, stressing that other
technical societies are not set up
to work on governmental matters.
He reviewed some of the current
significant issues. in conciusion, Paui stressed the
need to support and campaign for legislators who
understand engineering.

R. Bruce Taylor provided an
inspiring commentary on the
importance of developing quality
leadership of high character,
iy enhancing ability, and setting a
, é& - good example. He summarized his
remarks by saying - - At the end of your life, will
they say - - he/she was a good person.

COMING EVENTS

DATE HOST TOPIC

Nov. 16 ASCE

Dec. FES Christmas party
Jan. 11, 2000 FES

Feb. 18, 2000 ASCE E Week Kickoff
Feb. 18 — 26, 2000 E Week

FES ACTIVITIES
ENGINEERS THANKSGIVING FOOD DRIVE

The first major event of the year will be the Third
Annual Engineer's Thanksgiving Food Drive. We
are happy to announce that the local chapters of the
American Society of Civil Engineers (ASCE) and
the Society of American Military Engineers (SAME)
will join Florida Engineering Society members again
this year in our efforts to collect food and personal
items for the needy. Our goal this year is to
collect 2000 pounds of food for donation to local
families.

We will be placing collection boxes in participating
businesses during the first half of November. We
will also be collecting donations at the November 16
monthly luncheon meeting. If you can help by
making telephone calls to line up donation locations,
by transporting the collected donations, or by
offering your office as a donation location, please
contact Mark Mechling (880-0960).

FES Web Site: www.fleng.org
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MATHCOUNTS GOLF TOURNAMENT

The 1999/2000 MATHCOUNTS season is here.
To kick things off, we will hold our annual charity
golf tournament on Friday, November 5, 1999 at the
Champions Club at Julington Creek.

Who:  Anyone interested in supporting
MATHCOUNTS

What: Charity golf tournament
4-person scramble

When: November 5, 1999
Buffet lunch - Noon
Shotgun start — 1:00 PM

Where: The Champions Club
at Julington Creek

Why:  Fundraiser for the 1999/2000
MATHCOUNTS. Local competition
sponsored by FES

The MATHCOUNTS program enhances the
education and technical skills of seventh and eighth
grade students by stimulating their interest in the
power and creativity of mathematics. Our 1999-
2000 program year will culminate with local, state,
and national competitions to be held during the
months of February through May, 2000.

If you are interested in participating, please contact
MATHCOUNTS Chairman Ken Craig, P.E. at
(904) 731-7040 (kcraig@taylorengineering.com).

OTHER COMING ACTIVITIES

The Northeast Florida Chapter is planning a variety
of events for the coming year. As a recap, last year
our Chapter organized or hosted over 10 events.
Our goal for this year is to encourage our members
to become involved in our society through
participation in technical, social and/or community
service events. We are currently soliciting ideas as
to types of activities that interest our membership.
Additionally, all of the planned events will need
committees to plan, arrange and carry out the
activities. Volunteers are needed. We encourage
you to get invelved. Please call Mark Mechling
(880-0960) if you have suggestions for this year’s
events or would like to volunteer help.

MILESTONE ANNOUNCEMENT

The awards committee continues to solicit
recommendations for the FES “Young Engineer of
the Year” award. Forms may be obtained by
contacting Awards Committee Chairman, Allan
Boree, PE, Phone: 904-279-2312 or FAX: 904-279-
2491. The deadline for forms to be submitted to the
Awards Committee Chairman is November 15,
1999,

REQUEST FOR NEWS
AND
DEADLINE CHANGE

In the event you have something appropriate that
would be of interest for the newsletter, please call
Dan Holmes at 904-287-9750 for mailing or
FAX’ing information. The deadline for materials to
process for the November newsletter needs to be
changed to October 12, 1999. Items received after
that date will be held for the December issue.

FES Web Site: www.fleng.org
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1999-2000 FES NORTHEAST CHAPTER

CHAPTER OFFICERS
President John E. Ellis, II, PE
Pres. Elect Suzanne LeViseur, PE
Treasurer Bob Kosoy, PE

Secretary  David Peigler, PE
State Dir.  Ken Loefgren, PE

FES TALLAHASSEE OFFICE

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS

Activities Mark Mechling, PE

Adopt-A-School Andy Cummings, PE

W 904-880-0960
F 904-880-0970
W 904-246-0081
F 904-246-6288
W 904-

F 904-247-5843
W 904-

F 904-733-6621
W 904-396-5173
F 904-396-7503
P 800-277-0086
P 850-224-7121

W 904-880-0960
F 904-880-0970
W 904-249-7995
F 904-241-1126

Scholarship Doug Davis, EI

Student Professional Development
James Horton, PE
PRACTICE SECTION LIAISON

Professional Engineers in Government
George Knecht, PE

Engineers in Education

Engineers in Industry ~ Gene Tonn, PE

FEC Keith Kirwan

Institute of Consulting Engineers
Frank Wilson, PE

W 904-262-9991
F 904-262-9996

W 904-396-5173
F 904-396-5703

W 904-665-4426
F 904-
W 904-
F 904-
W 904-798-5662
F 904-798-5700
W-904-786-1120
F 904-783-2970

W 904-398-8636
F 904-398-2968

STUDENT CHAPTER REPRESENTATIVES

Awards  Allan Boree, PE W 904-279-2312 Jacksonville University Dan Arnett W 904-745-2076
F 904-279-2491 F 904-
Communications  Dan Holmes, PE ~ H 904-287-9750 University of North Florida W 904-
F (phone first) F 904-
Ed Mueller, PE H 904-398-9687
Conservation & Environmental Quality
W 904-
F 904- ARTICLES WELCOMED
Directory/Hist.
Don Ditzenberger, PE H 904-743-6946
Ethics Bruce Taylor, PhD, PE W 904-731-7040
F 904-731-9847 TO FILL
EIT/PE Refresher Course
Eric Hendra, PE W 904-367-8683
F 904-733-6621 THIS SPACE
Bruce Myhre, PE W 904-367-8683
F 904-733-6621
Engineers Week  Ken Loefgren, PE W 904-396-5173 "
F 904-396-5703 ALSO'
Habijax  Mitch Blanco W 904-724-3546
F 904-724-9463
MATHCOUNTS ~ Terry HulL PE W 904-731-7040 GLAD TO ADD MORE PAGES
F 904-731-9847
Ken Craig, PE W 904-731-7040
F 904-731-9847
Membership Mike Hersey, PE W 904-743-6950 IF N ECE SSARY
F 904-744-6267
Project CREATE W 904-
F 904- Word_env10-99
FES Web Site: www fleng.org Page 4 of 4
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FES/ASCE/SAME
JOINT ENGINEERS LUNCHEON
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 16, 1999

Time: Registration — 11:30 AM
Luncheon - 12:00 N
Program — 12:30 PM
Location: Ramada Inn Mandarin
Corner 1-295 & San Jose Blvd. (SR13)

Topic: Lessons Learned From Hurricane Floyd
Evacuation

Speaker:  Mr. Chip Patterson, Director
Emergency Operations Center

Host: A 8. CE

Cost: $12.00 per person at the door

Reservation/Cancellations must be received no later
than Friday, November 12, 1999. No shows will be
invoiced for the cost of the meal. Make your
reservation with Matt Maggiore — phone: 904-642-
8990 at England, Thims & Miller.

COMING EVENTS

(Further details in this issue or future issues)
DATE HOST TOPIC
Nov. 17 4:30P FES Ex. Comm. Mtg.
Dec. 1 FES Christmas party
Jan. 11, 2000 FES Joint Luncheon
Jan. 26, 2000 4:30P FES Ex. Comm. Mtg.
Feb. 16, 2000 4:30P FES Ex. Comm. Mtg.
Feb. 18, 2000 ASCE E Week Kickoff
Feb. 18 — 26, 2000 Engineers Week
Feb. 26, 2000 Engineers Week Banquet
Mar. 21, 2000 SAME Joint Luncheon
Mar. 29, 2000 4:30P FES Ex. Comm. Mtg.
Apr. 18, 2000 ASCE Joint Luncheon
Apr. 19, 2000 4:30P FES Ex. Comm. Mtg.

FES ACTIVITIES

MATHCOUNTS GOLF TOURNAMENT

RESCHEDULED!!!

TC THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 11

The 1999/2000 MATHCOUNTS GOLF
TOURNAMENT HAS BEEN PUSHED BACK
A WEEK TO AVOID OVERSEEDING OF THE
GREENS. THERE ARE STILL OPENINGS IF
YOU ARE INTERESTED IN SPONSORING A
TEAM IN THIS IMPORTANT FUND RAISER.
THE RESCHEDULED DATE FOR THE
ANNUAL CHARITY GOLF TOURNAMENT
IS THURSDAY,_NOVEMBER 11, 1999 AT
THE Champions Club at Julington Creek.

Who:  Anyone interested in supporting
MATHCOUNTS

What: Charity golf tournament
4-person scramble

When: November 11, 1999
Buffet lunch - Noon
Shotgun start — 1:00 PM

Where: The Champions Club
at Julington Creek

Why:  Fundraiser for the 1999/2000
MATHCOUNTS. Local competition
sponsored by FES

(continued)

FES Web Site: www.fleng.org
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The MATHCOUNTS program enhances the
education and technical skills of seventh and eighth
grade students by stimulating their interest in the
power and creativity of mathematics. Our 1999-
2000 program year will culminate with local, state,
and national competitions to be held during the
months of February through May, 2000. If you are
interested  in  participating, please contact
MATHCOUNTS Chairman Ken Craig, P.E. at
(904) 731-7040 (kcraig@taylorengineering.com).

ENGINEERS THANKSGIVING FOOD DRIVE

collect 2000 peunds of
food for donation to local families. During
November, the local chapters of the ASCE, FES,
and SAME chapters will collaborate in the third
annual Engineer's Thanksgiving Food Drive. All
food and personal item donations will be provided to
local social service organizations for distribution to
needy families.

Collection boxes will be on hand at the Tuesday,
November 16 joint luncheon meeting. We are
asking that each of our members participate this
year by donating a bag or two of the items listed
below:

Nonperishable foods, such as:
Jars of baby food
Rice
Beans
Macaroni and cheese
Any type of canned foods
Personal items, such as:
Diapers
Bath Soap
Toothpaste and toothbrushes
Deodorant
Shaving cream
Safety razors (for men and women)
Towels
Underwear (kids and adults)
Socks (kids and adults)

We will also be placing collection boxes in
participating businesses during the first half of
November. If you can help by making telephone
calls to line up donation locations, by transporting
the collected donations, or by offering your office as
a donation location, please contact Mark Mechling —
phone 904-880-0960.

REPORT OF
SEPTEMBER LUNCHEON

The luncheon opened with prayer and pledge to the
flag, with about 175 in attendance. John Ellis, II,
PE, president of host scriety FES, moderated the
event. The respective societies made appropriate
announcements including introduction of new
officers.

Representatives from the University of Florida
Steel Bridge Team made a presentation. Each
year, UF civil engineering students compete in the
National Student Steel Bridge Competition. This is
to expose the students to a real life building project
that requires both skill and creativity in which
students must design, fabricate, and compete for
timed assembly. The UF team reported the best
track record in the entire nation. They have
competed at national level every year since
inception, achieved four consecutive 1% place
regional titles and obtained a national championship
in 1997. The project is 100% student built with
design by students, every aspect built “in-house” by
students, and wiih ali finding through student effort.

This year§ bridge project is headed by civil
engineering senior Jess Fronckwiak. Students are
currently in the design and fundraising process.
They have an interesting program to showcase their
efforts. Traveling to consulting firms and other
organizations, they assemble the bridge and present
every aspect of the project. For those interested in a
presentation or making a donation, contact Jess —
phone 352-336-0119 or e-mail jessf@ufl edu.

FES Web Site: www.fleng.org
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Acknowledgement and thanks were given for the
joint effort made between the American Red Cross
and ASCE. This resulted from aiding with damage
assessment following hurricane Floyd.

Jacksonville Mayor, John
Delaney, was the featured
speaker. The mayor stressed
his desire to focus on improving
the management of government
and reviewed accomplishments
that have been made to date.
He outlined efficiencies that
have been and can be gained
from privatizing functions such
as utilities, garbage collection etc., pointing out the
advantages of operating like a business. He reported
that the city is currently reaping the benefits of
creating an environment for growth and job creation.

The need to focus on improving traffic flow was
covered. The mayor outlined the need for a vibrant,
crime free and revitalized downtown. He cited the
need for such things as a new courthouse, arena
(coliseum), baseball facility, library, convention
center and more roads. Regarding preservation, he
stressed the resources already in existence and the
need for a system to buy land that needs to be
preserved, working toward a county wide park
system. He reminded us that there is a limit to what
regulations can do. A time for questions and
answers followed which addressed such things as
determining which lands should be designated for
preservation and which for development; how to
coordinate beyond our county boarders; how to
improve emergency evacuation and the need for
individuals to make their own arrangements for
emergencies. Downtown railroad crossing problems
are being reviewed with CSX in an effort to change
the worst areas.

Among his concluding remarks was the desirability
and advantage of having an attractive waterfront

with what he termed a “signature building” and an
expanded River Walk.

The meeting adjourned at 1:15PM.
MILESTONE ANNOUNCEMENT

The awards committee is now seeking
recommendations for FES “Engineer of the Year”,
“Outstanding ~ Service to the Engineering
Profession”, “Outstanding Technical Achievement”,
and Fellow member awards. Forms may be obtained
from and should be returned to Awards Committee
Chairiman, Allan Boree, PE, Phone: 904-279.2312
or FAX: 904-279-2491, when completed. The
deadline for forms making recommendations should
be submitted to the Awards Committee Chairman by
January 15, 2000.

U. S METRIC -
WHAT’S YOUR POSITION?

Did you see the editorial page in the October 5,
1999 Times Union titled “Metric’s costly boost”?
Quoting in parts from the article “—NASA plotted
the (Mars) orbiter’s trajectory based on metric
measurements, not the English measurements the
Colorado contractor had built into the spacecraft. —
(Paraphrasing further), -- this kind of mix-up is what
can happen with the United States out of step with
the 95% of the planet on Metric. --then followed a
summary of the history of metrication in the USA, --
it continued on to point out thai Europe has plans to
implement a metric-only directive Jan. 1 — which will
require U.S. manufacturers who have not vyet
created metric compliant catalogs, packages and
labels, to do so in order to export their products to
European Union countries -- which make up the
largest export market for the United States. -- the
metric issue, whether Americans like it or not,
clearly is not going away. After the fiasco in the
Martian sky, it’s time to get in sync with the rest of
the world.”

FES Web Site: www.fleng.org
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1999-2000 FES NORTHEAST CHAPTER

CHAPTER OFFICERS
President  John E. Ellis, II, PE
Pres. Elect Suzanne LeViseur, PE
Treasurer Bob Kosoy, PE
Secretary  David Peigler, PE

State Dir.  Ken Loefgren, PE

FES TALLAHASSEE OFFICE

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS

Activities Mark Mechling, PE

Adopt-A-School Andy Cummings, PE

Awards  Allan Boree, PE
Communications Dan Holmes, PE

Ed Mueller, PE

Conservation & Environmental Quality

Directory/Hist.
Don Ditzenberger, PE
Ethics Bruce Taylor, PhD, PE

EIT/PE Refresher Course
Eric Hendra, PE

Bruce Myhre, PE
Engineers Week  Ken Loefgren, PE

Habijax =~ Tamara Henderson

MATHCOUNTS  Terry Hull, PE
Ken Craig, PE
Membership Mike Hersey, PE

“roject CREATE

W 904-880-0960
F 904-880-0970
W 904-246-0081
F 904-246-6288
W 904-247-5834
F 904-247-5843
W 904-367-8683
F 904-733-6621
W 904-396-5173
F 904-396-7503
P 800-277-0086
P 830-224-7121

W 904-880-0960
F 904-880-0970
W 904-249-7995
F 904-241-1126
W 904-279-2312
F 904-279-2491
H 904-287-9750
F (phone first)

H 904-398-9687

W 904-
F 904-

H 904-743-6946
W 904-731-7040
F 904-731-9847

W 904-367-8683
F 904-733-6621
W 904-367-8683
F 904-733-6621
W 904-396-5173
F 904-396-5703
W 904-724-3546
F 904-724-9463
W 904-731-7040
F 904-731-9847
W 904-731-7040
F 904-731-9847
W 904-743-6950
F 904-744-6267
W 904-

F 904-

W 504-262-9991
F 904-262-9996

Scholarship Doug Davis, EI
Student Professional Development
James Horton, PE W 204-396-5173

F v04-396-5703
PRACTICE SECTION LIAISON

Professional Engineers in Government

George Knecht, PE W 904-665-4426

F 904-665-7368
Engineers in Education W 904-
F 904-

Engineers in Industry  Gene Tonn, PE W 904-798-3662

F 904-798-5700

W-904-786-1120

F 904-783-2970

FEC Keith Kirwan

Institute of Consulting Engineers
Frank Wilson, PE W 904-398-8636

F 904-398-2968
STUDENT CHAPTER REPRESENTATIVES

W 904-745-2076
F 904-
W 904-388-4415
F 904-

Jacksonville University Dan Arnett

Univ. of North Florida Matt Little

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETINGS

The next Executive Committee meeting will be held
at 4:30 P. M. Wednesday, November 17, 1999 in the
offices of Law Engineering, 3901 Carmichael Ave.
All members are welcome to attend. Time and place
of future meetings will be in future issues. The
board encourages the participation of members in
the activities of the chapter. Please review the list of
committees above and call a chairperson to offer
your help.

DEADLINE FOR ARTICLES TO BE IN
DECEMBER ISSUE IS
NOVEMBER 2, 1999

This newsletter is intended to serve the members. If
you have something of interest, please call Dan
Holmes at 904-287-9750 and let us know what you

have in mind so we can consider it.
Word_env11-99
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Seagons Greetings
1999 F.€.S. Christmas Party

The Northeast Chapter of the Florida Engineering Society proudly announces this year's Christmas
party and encourages your attendance. The evening promises to provide seasonal entertainment and
enjoyment while allowing you to relax and socialize with fellow members and their spouses.

Please mark your calendar and make your reservation now to attend this wonderful event.

DATE: Wednesday, December 1, 1999
TIME: Social Hour — 6:30 PM Cash Bar Available
Dinner — 7:30 PM
LOCATION: Deerwood Country Club
10239 Golf Club Drive
Baymeadows Road and Southside Blvd.
MENU: Sit Down Dinner with Salad and Choice of Entrée
8 oz New York Strip Steak, medium
Or
Chicken Marsala, Boneless Breast
Both come with Sauteed Mushrooms; Chefs Choice Starch &
Vegetable; Rolls & Butter; Coffee & Tea
Dessert — Heath Bar Crunch
COST: $17.50 per person — (All no shows will be invoiced)

ENTERTAINMENT: “Serious” Gift Exchange
' Less than $10.00 Value
Bring one wrapped gift per couple.
Last year’s party was thoroughly enjoyed by all and you should plan to attend. Make your reservation

by calling Debbie Hall at 904-880-0960 by 9:00 AM, Monday, November 29, 1999. When calling, be sure
to indicate your choice(s) of Entrée. When not specified, steak will be served.

FES Web Site: www.fleng org Page 1 of 3
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THANKSGIVING FOOD DRIVE
A BIG SUCCESS

The third annual Engineer’s Thanksgiving Food Drive was
a big success. During November, corporate and individual
members of the local chapters of the American Society of
Civil Engineers (ASCE), the Florida Engineering Society
(FES), and the society of American Military Engineers
(SAME) donated food and personal items for the needy.
Local social service organizations distributed the food to
Jacksonville area families. We are please to announce that
the number of engineering companies supporting this
year’s Food Drive increased by 50% over last year’s
participation. We would like to thank the following
companies that participate in this worthwhile cause: BHR;
Burns & McDonnell; DeLeuw Cather, Dial, Cordy; Ellis &
Associates; EMNCTON Southezast; ECXT; ICF Kaise:, Law
Engineering; Pitman, Hartenstein; Post, Buckley; Qore
Property Services; RAM Professional Group; Reynolds, Smith
& Hill; Stone, Joca, Mahoney; Sverdrup Corporation; Taylor
& White; Taylor Engineering; University of North Florida
and Fred Wilson & Assoc. We would also like to extend
special thanks to Food Drive Volunteer Jo Turgeon of
Taylor Engineering for her efforts in making this year’s Food
Drive Possible.

REPORT OF OCTOBER 19
JOINT LUNCHEON

The luncheon was hosted by S.AM.E. with President, Col.
Joe R. Miller, USACE, presiding. The pledge to the flag was
given and the invocation was lead by John Ellis. The
participating societies made pertinent announcements. The
program was “Doing Business with the Government”,
presented by Capt. Greg Shear, Executive Officer, Southern
Division, Naval Facilities Engineering Command,
Charleston, South Carolina. He explained the geographical
divisions they are involved in, how the different functions are
interrelated, what their products and services are and who
their clients are. A list of Products/Services and Business
Lines was available. As part of their area of interest, he
commented on the smooth transition of Cecil Field to the Port
Authority. Capt. Shear covered the bidding and selection
process; the Web Based Management System; quality
improvement; faster completion; and lower costs through the
use of new more innovative systems being developed. They
use accepted good business principals such as: evaluating
alternative concepts; contracting out to shrink the size of
required workforce; evaluating buying vs. owning etc. They
try to do things best where and when needed rather than by
acts of congress. Web site
http://www.efdsouth.navfac.navy.mil can be accessed for

further information on business opportunities. An
opportunity for questions followed. The subject of tach.ical
competenice vs. price was covered with assurance that
contracts do not just go to the lowest bidder.

There were about 80 in attendance. The meeting adjeurr.2d at
1:20 PM.

COMING EVENTS
(Further details in this issue or future issues)
DATE HOST TOPIC
Jan. 11, 20030 FES Joint Luncheon

Jan. 26, 2000 4:30P FES Ex. Comm. Mtg,
Feb. 16, 2000 4:30P FES Ex. Comm. Mtg.
Feb. 18, 2000 ASCE E Week Kickoff
Teb. 18 - 26, 2040 Eagineers Week

Feb. 26, 2000 Engineers Week Banquet
Mar. 21, 2000 SAME Joint Luncheon
Mar. 29, 2000 4:30P FES Ex. Comm. Mtg.
Apr. 18, 2000 ASCE Joint Luncheon
Apr. 19, 2000 4:30P FES Ex. Comm. Mtg,

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETINGS

The next Executive Committee meeting will be held a. 4:30
P. M. Wednesday, November 17, 1999 in the offices of Law
Engineering, 3901 Carmichael Ave. All members are
welcome to attend. Time and place of future meetings will be
in future issues. The board encourages the participation of
members in the activities of the chapter. Please review the
list of committees at the end of this newsletter and call a
chairperson to offer your help.

MILESTONE ANNOUNCEMENT

The awards committee is now seeking recommendations for
FES “Engineer of the Year”, “Outstanding Service to the
Engineering Profession” “QOutstanding Techrical
Achievement”, and Fellow member awards. Forms may be
obtained from and should be returned to Awards Committee
Chairman, Allan Boree, PE, Phone: 904-279-2312 or FAX:
904-279-2491, when completed. The deadline for forms
making recommendations should be submitted to the Awards
Cominittee Chairman by January 15, 2000.

DEADLINE FOR ARTICLES TO BE IN JANUARY,
2000 ISSUE IS DECEMBER 7, 1999

This newsletter is intended to serve the members. If you have
something of interest, please call Dan Holmes at 904-287-750
and let us know what you have in mind so we can consider it

FES Web Site: www.fleng.org
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PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERING
REFRESHER COURSE - PART IT

If you are interested in taking Part II of the Professional
Engineering Refresher Course, please see the back page of
this newlerrer. It tells; what it is; what is covered; when and
where classes will be held; about registration information and
who the contact person is for further details.

1999-2000 FES NORTHEAST CHAPTER
CHAPTER OFFICERS
President  John E. Ellis, II, PE W 904-880-0960
F 904-880-0970

Pres. Elect Suzanne LeViseur, PE W 904-246-0081
T 904-2°6-6288

Tréasurer  Bob Kosoy, PE W 904-247-5834
F 904-247-5843
Secretary  David Peigler, PE W 904-367-8683
F 904-733-6621
State Dir.  Ken Loefgren, PE W 904-396-5173
F 904-396-7503
FES TALLAHASSEE OFFICE P 800-277-0086

P 850-224-7121
COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS

Activities Mark Mechling, PE W 904-880-0960
F 904-880-0970
Adopt-A-School Andy Cummings, PE W 904-249-7995
F 904-241-1126
Awards Allan Boree, PE W 904-279-2312
F 904-279-2491
Communications  Dan Holmes, PE H 904-287-9750
F (phone first)
Ed Mueller, PE H 904-398-9687
Conservation & Environmental Quality

W 904-
F 904-
Directory/Hist.
Don Ditzenberger, PE H 904-743-6946
Ethics Bruce Taylor, PhD, PE W 904-731-7040
F 904-731-9847
EIT/PE Refresher Course
Eric Hendra, PE W 904-367-8683
F 904-733-6621
Bruce Myhre, PE W 904-367-8683

F 904-733-6621
Engineers Week  Ken Loefgren, PE =~ W 904-396-5173
F 904-396-5703
Habijax Tamara Henderson W 904-724-3546
F 904-724-9463

MATHCOUNTS  Terry Hull, PE
Ken Craig, PE
Membership Mike Hersey, PE

Project CREATE

Scholarship Doug Davis, EI

Student Professional Development
Jaines Horton, PE

PRACTICE SECTION LIAISON

Professional Engineers in Government
George Knecht, PE

Engineers in Education
Engineers in Industry ~ Gene Tonn, PE
EEC Keith Kirwan

Institute of Consulting Engineers
Frank Wilson, PE

W 904-731-7040
F 904-731-9847
W 904-731-7040
F 904-731-9847
W 904-743-6950
F 904-744-6267
W 904-

F 904-

W 904-262-9991
F 904-262-9996

W 904-396-5173
F 904-396-5703

W 904-665-4426
F 904-665-7368
W 904-

F 9504-

W 904-798-5662
F 904-798-5700
W-904-786-1120
F 904-783-2970

W 904-398-8636
F 904-398-2968

STUDENT CHAPTER REPRESENTATIVES

Jacksonville University Dan Arnett

Univ, of North Florida Matt Little

W 904-745-2076
F 904-

W 904-620-3880
F 904-620-2970

Word _env12-99
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PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERING REFRESHER COURSE
PART Il - SPRING 2000

Part | of the Engineering Refresher Course, the Engineer-in-
Training Refresher, is offered in the fall, covers fundamental
theory and is designed to aid with Part I of the State Board
Exam. Part II, the Professional Engineering Refresher,
covers Principles and Practices of Engineering, and is
designed to aid with Part II of the State Board Exam.

Part II of the 2000 Annual Professional Engineer's Refresher
Course is scheduled to begin late February. Separate Civil
and Mechanical refresher courses are being offered. The
spring State Board P.E. Exam is scheduled for April 14,
2000. You must have already completed your application
nrocess 1 sit for the April exam. For application forms and
additional information on requirements for professional
registration contact the Florida Department of Business and
Professional Regulation, Board of Professional Engineers at
(850) 521-0500. www.fbpe.org

An Electrical Engineering Refresher Course, sponsored by
IEEE, may also be offered. Contact Dr. Y.A. Alsaka at (904)
620-2970 for additional information.

Classes for the Civil Engineering and Mechanical
Engineering Refresher Courses will be held on Tuesday and
Thursday nights from 6:30 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. beginning
February 29, 2000. Other nights and times may be utilized
where more classes or more class hours per week are

required. Classes will be held at Englewood High School, 4412
Barnes Road, Jacksonville, Florida (north and east of 1-85 and
University Blvd.).

Registration for the Civil and Mechanical Engineering
Refreshers will be held from 5:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. on
Tuesday, February 15, 2000 at the office of PBS&J Inc.,
7785 Baymeadows Way, Suite 202, Jacksonville, Fiorida,
32256. Please complete the accompanying application and
bring it to the registration session. Pre-registration
applications may be faxed to (904) 733-6621 or email to

ejhendra(@pbsj.com.

Thie taition fec foi either the Civil or Mechanical Engineering
Refresher Course is $200.00. Reference Manuals and
Solutions Manuals for the Civil PE and Mechanical PE
Refreshers will be available for purchase at the time of
registration. All checks are to be made payable to the Florida
Engineering Society. Purchase orders from local employers
will also be accepted. Anyone registering after February 15,
2000, may be charged an additional $15.00 late fee.

Contact Eric Hendra, P.E. ext. 33 (ejhendra@pbsj.com) or
Bruce Myhre, P.E. ext. 28 (bemyhre@pbsj.com) at (904) 367-
8683 if you have questions concerning the E.LT or P.E.
Refresher Courses.

HOME ADDRESS A e O AT
CITY SR R A STATE EATRENOLGER IR ee = ]

e

HOME PHONE RGN S HOME FAX
COMPANY B e e T R R R R T

X
i)

WORK ADDRESS

iy T STATE AREraS
WGORK PHONE -5 WORKFAX el =
EMAIL ADDRESS(ES)
FEES (please check) BOOKS (please check)
Civil Engineering Refrasher Tuition $ 200.00 Civil Eng. Reference Manual, 710 Edition $ 89.95
Mechanical Engineerning Refresher Tuition $ 200.00 Civil Eng. Practice Problems, 71" Edition $23.95
Fee (if applica 00 Mechanical Eng. Reference Manual, 10t Edition $79.95
**** S : 5] Mechanical Eng. Solutions Manual, 1010 Edition $ 24.95
| TOTAL FEES | TOTAL BOOKS 3

TOTAL BOOKS & FEES $

REFRESHER COURSE
REGISTRATION FORM






